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The editor will be out of town attending the ESC Communicators  

Meeting. There will not be an ATP on Sept. 9th or 16th. 

 
 

Fr. Gary Bernhardt, OFM 
1958-2014 

 
Fr. Gary Bernhardt  died in a boating accident    
on Lake   Taneycomo, near   Branson, MO, on 
Tuesday, August 26. Gary was with members   
of the Healing Water Project (a  group of men   
who work with veterans at Jefferson Barracks 
VA   Hospital teaching them fly-tying and fly 
fishing). There were three men in the boat when 
it capsized and they were thrown into the water. 
Gary  was swept down the lake and the other 
two men were able to hang onto the boat and a 
tree limb until help arrived. Gary  died at the 
Branson Hospital. 
 
The Wake and Funeral Mass for Gary will be at 
St. Francis Solanus Church in Quincy, Illinois on 
Tuesday, September 2 with burial in the friars’ 
plot at Calvary Cemetery. 
 
Gary served   in   a number   of locations  of 
Sacred Heart Province and served the people of 

God, the Province and the Church in  a variety   
of  ministries. His current position, until his 
death on August 26, was as Director of Francis-
can Charities   and   the Sacred  Heart Province 
Development office. 
 

Gary served as   Secretary of the Province, 
Spiritual Assistant for the Secular Franciscans, 
Parochial Vicar, Pastor, Vicar and Guardian at 
various friaries and parishes throughout the 
Province. 
 
Gary  was   a very active member of the Healing 
Waters Project. He loved fishing, being with the 
Friars and being with the many people he met in 
his ministries. Gary  used   his  knowledge of 
computers and technology to help others. He 
was always  ready to help in the friary at St. 
Anthony’s, faithful at community prayers and 
active in furthering his own spiritual growth. His 
cheerful presence and unselfish willingness to 
help others will be missed. 
 

Michael Fowler, OFM 
 
Editors note: Our love and  prayerful support 
are  extended  to  Gary’s parents,  Carl and 
Margie, his brothers and their families, and all 
those who Gary ministered to, cared for and 
lived with every day. 
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WǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ tŜŀŎŜWǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ tŜŀŎŜ 

L  ooking back over my time as a friar in the Sacred 
Heart Province, I’ve seen my concrete responses   to 
issues of justice change – from vocal advocacy in my 

younger years, through  teaching social ethics at the Catholic 
Theological Union, through my time in Zimbabwe teaching  ethics   
to friars  who have  personally   experienced government reprisals 
for speaking on behalf of justice, through working   with  the   
Franciscan  Action Network, to my current ministry at the Catholic 

Health   Association (CHA). One of my surprises in the six years I 
have been at CHA has been the strong commitment of Catholic 
health care to a broad range of justice issues. There is a shared 
statement   of identity that commits   the   Catholic health care 
ministry to promote human life and dignity, to  care for the poor 
and vulnerable, to act on behalf of justice, and to promote the 
common good.  Concrete issues that I have been involved with 
include: access   to health care and   hospitals’   charity  care; 
advocacy for immigrants both   within Catholic health care and 
regarding U.S. public policy; issues of diversity in Catholic health 
care; population health; and the Catholic health care ministry as a 
just work place. I have helped to develop CHA’s response to 
these issues both in my writing and in presentations that I have 
made to health   care   systems, hospitals, and long-term care 
facilities. Catholic health  care has also been a strong advocate 
for environmental issues. CHA  continues to raise the issue of 
environmental stewardship as a mission–based clinical and public 
policy imperative. My  time at CHA has thus strengthened my 
commitment to those justice and peace issues that have long 
been part of our Franciscan heritage.                              
   - Tom Nairn OFM 

¶ Sept. 11 Macario Torres Torres  (37) 
¶ Sept. 12 Jonathan Foster   (81) 
¶ Sept. 12 William Lanning   (62) 
¶ Sept. 13. Eulogio Roselada  (61) 
¶ Sept. 14 Herb Jones   (64) 
¶ Sept. 16 James Kelly   (63) 
¶ Sept. 18 Herb Rempe   (79) 
¶ Sept. 18 Kurt Hartrich   (76) 
¶ Sept. 20 Frank Kordek   (72) 
¶ Sept. 21 Patrick Darnell   (66) 

H
A

P
P

Y
 B

I
R

T
H

D
A

Y
 

 

Fr. “Max” Klotzbucher, OFM 

1892-1963 
 

Fr . “Max” Klotzbucher spent the 

vast majority of his ministerial 

life as a hospital chaplain, 

spending more than twenty-one years at St. 

Mary’s Hospital in Columbus, Nebraska, and 

then another ten  years as chaplain for the 

Little Sisters of the Poor in Cleveland.  Thirty-one years of his forty

-one years as a Franciscan priest were thus spent ministering to 

people whose lives were touched by illness and frailty.  Perhaps 

his own poor health predisposed him to this ministry.  Even his 

ordination was postponed because of his personal frailty.  In this 

respect he, like both St. Francis and St. Clare, opened his life to 

one of unity with the sufferings of his Lord and Savior and brought 

his calm and deliberate manner to bear on his Franciscan priestly 

life.  Indeed, upon  his death in 1963, Father    Maximilian was 

remembered for his devotion and dedication to the Franciscan 

way of life.   
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ñThe main actions of JPIC are educating, serving, advocating  

and empowering others.ò 
- Personal Reflections sponsored by SHP JPIC Commission. 

 
¶ Update of   Tom   Shaughnessy's  cancer treatment: after twelve 

sessions of chemotherapy and a recent cat-scan, Tom's oncologist is 
very pleased with   Tom's progress.  Many of the cancer cells have 
diminished, although one in the blood bears watching. After two more 
chemo treatments Tom   will   receive   a month's  "vacation" from 
treatment. Since it is  cell cancer stage iv, Tom's progress will continue 
to be under observation. He is very thankful for all of your prayers. 

¶ À Fr. Martin Hanhauser, OFM, 98 (HN) died Aug. 16 at Holy Name 
Friary   in Ringwood, NJ. He  was the oldest friar in the Province at the 
time of his death. 

¶ À Juanita Hill, mother of Michael Hill, OFM who died recently in Saint 
Louis, MO. 

¶ À Fr. John R. Scarangello, OFM (IC) who passed away August 30 
while on vacation at St. Joseph's Friary, Onset, Massachusetts. John 
was a current member of the Provincial Council for the IC Province.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR 

REMEMBERING OUR BROTHERS FRANCISCANS MAKING NEWS 
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